

Bibliography

- The Acts of Convention (Digital Archives), 1976-2022. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- American Church News Daily, October 13, 1970.
- American Church News Daily, October 16, 1970.
- American Church News Daily, October 19, 1970.
- Anderson, Owanah. 400 Years: Anglican/Episcopal Mission among American Indians. Cincinnati, Ohio: Forward Movement Publications, 1997.
- Anderson, Owanah. *Jamestown Commitment: The Episcopal Church and the American Indian*. Cincinnati, Ohio: Forward Movement Publications, 1988.
- "Anita George Appointed to Serve as PIV Rep to Executive Council." *Fourth Watch:* Newsletter of the Province of Sewanee Spring 2009 (2009): 1.
- Atlanta Journal-Constitution. "Lueta Bailey Obituary." April 13, 2017.
- Bailey, Lueta, interview by Mary S. Donovan, August 23, 1983, Records of the Episcopal Women's History Project, The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Basen, Carol. Showdown at Seattle. New York: Seabury Press, 1968.
- Biography Files Collection, 1780-2021. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Boesser, Sarah, Correspondence with Alison Palmer Regarding Rev. Diane Tickell, April 17, 2016, Biography Files, The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Bozarth-Campbell, Alla. Womanpriest: A Personal Odyssev. New York: Paulist Press, 1978.
- Bozzuti-Jones, Mark. *The Miter Fits Just Fine!: A Story about the Rt. Rev. Barbara Clementine Harris, the First Woman Bishop in the Anglican Communion*. Cambridge, Massachusetts.: Cowley Publications, 2003.
- Brelsford, Ginna. *Profiles in Change: Names, Notes and Quotes for Alaskan Women*. Anchorage, Alaska: Alaska Commission on the Status of Women, 1983.
- Carter, Heyward. A Priest Forever, the Formation of a Woman and a Priest. New York: Harper & Row, 1976.
- Case, Adelaide Teague. Liberal Christianity and Religious Education: A Study of Objectives in Religious Education. New York: MacMillan Company, 1924.
- Central Council. "Report of the Meetings of the Central Council GFSA." *Girls' Friendly Society in American Associates' Record*, vol. XVII, no. 12 (December 1909).

- Central Council. "The Memorial to Miss Edson, Foundress of the GFSA." *Girls' Friendly Society in American Associates' Record*, vol. XVIII, no. 3 (March 1910): 6–7.
- Chapman, John W. Forty Years in Anvik. Hartford, Connecticut: Church Missions Publishing, 1931.
- Chien Lin, Charon. "Historical Development of Library Education in China." *The Journal of Library History (1974-1887)*, vol. 20, no. 4 (1985): 368–86.
- Church Historical Society Legacy Collection, 1800-1961. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Church Publishing, Incorporated. Episcopal Clerical Directory 1999. Church Publishing, 1999.
- Church Publishing, Incorporated. Episcopal Clerical Directory 2001. Church Publishing, 2001.
- Church Publishing, Incorporated. Episcopal Clerical Directory 2005. Church Publishing, 2005.
- Church Publishing, Incorporated. Episcopal Clerical Directory 2007. Church Publishing, 2007.
- Church Publishing, Incorporated. Episcopal Clerical Directory 2021. Church Publishing, 2021.
- Church Publishing, Incorporated. Episcopal Clerical Directory 2023. Church Publishing, 2023.
- Commire, Anne, and Deborah Klezmer. *Women in World History : A Biographical Encyclopedia*, Vol. 10. Waterford, Connecticut. Yorkin Publications, 1999.
- "Cooper, Anna Julia Haywood." *How Did African-American Women Define Their Citizenship at the Chicago World's Fair in 1893?* State University of New York, Binghamton (1997).
- Cooper, Anna J, Charles C Lemert, and Esme Bhan. *The Voice of Anna Julia Cooper: Including a Voice from the South and Other Important Essays, Papers, and Letters*. Lanham, Maryland: Rowman & Littlefield, 1998.
- "Cynthia Wedel's Reaction to 'No' Vote." *The Episcopalian*, September 21, 1952: 16. Episcopal Church Publications Collection. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Darling, Pamela W. New Wine: The Story of Women Transforming Leadership and Power in the Episcopal Church. Boston: Cowley Publications, 1994.
- "Death of Susan L. Emery of the 'Review' Editorial Staff." *The Sacred Heart Review*, vol. 51, no. 12 (March 7, 1914).
- Department of Missions. *Handbooks on the Missions of the Episcopal Church, No. 1 China.* New York: Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society, 1922.
- Diocesan Press Service. "The Church Army Society, Inc. Is Organized." October 20, 1975.
- "Diocese of Indianapolis Opens Women's Half-Way House." The Living Church, August 27, 1978: 5.
- Donovan, Mary. "The Cost of Integrating." The Witness vol. 77, no. 7 (July 1994).

- Donovan, Mary S. "Zealous Evangelists: The Woman's Auxiliary to the Board of Missions." *Historical Magazine of the Protestant Episcopal Church* vol. LI, no. 4 (December 1982): 371–84.
- Donovan, Mary S. "Paving the Way: Deaconess Susan Trevor Knapp." *Anglican and Episcopal History*, vol. LXIII, no. 4 (December 1994): 491–502.
- Donovan, Mary Sudman. *A Different Call: Women's Ministries in the Episcopal Church, 1850-1920.* Wilton, Connecticut: Morehouse-Barlow Publishing, 1986.
- Douglas, Ian T. "Thankful for Their Offerings? Episcopal Women in Foreign Mission Work." In *Deeper Joy: Lay Women and Vocation in the 20th Century Episcopal Church*, edited by Fredrica Harris Thompsett and Sheryl Kujawa-Holbrook: 89–103. New York: Church Publishing Incorporated, 2005.
- Dwight, Benjamin Woodbridge. *The History of the Descendants of John Dwight, of Dedham, Mass.* New York: J.F. Trow & Son, 1874.
- Eckerman, J. "Artemisia Bowden: Dedicated Dreamer." Texas Passages, Winter 1987 (1987).
- Edson, Elizabeth M. "Girls' Friendly Society." Church Work Vol. I, no. 2 (December 1885): 40.
- Emery, Julia C. A Century of Endeavor, 1821-1921: A Record of the First Hundred Years of the Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society of the Protestant Episcopal Church. New York: Department of Missions, 1921.
- Emery, Julia C. "The Woman's Auxiliary to the Board of Missions." *Church Work*, vol. I, no. 2 (December 1885): 40.
- Episcopal Diocese of Los Angeles. "Bishops' Office." Episcopal Diocese of Los Angeles. Accessed January 25, 2024. https://diocesela.org/bishops-office.
- *Episcopal News Service*. "House of Deputies President Presents Award to Family of Church Army Pioneer." September 13, 2011.
- Episcopal Women's History Project. "Lueta Bailey: Episcopal Groundbreaker." www.youtube.com, October 5, 2022. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Fhm7fWLSFEw.
- Gent, Barbara. *The National Altar Guild of the Episcopal Church, U.S.A: It's First Seventy-Three Years* 1927-2000. Brandon, Vermont, Otter Valley Press, Inc., 2006.
- Genzlinger, Neil. "Alison Cheek, Pioneering Episcopal Priest, Is Dead at 92." *New York Times*, September 12, 2019.
- George, Anita Parrott. "A Personal Reflection on the Civil Rights Struggle: Fifty-Eight Years Later." *The Union of Black Episcopalians*, March 26, 2015.
- Girls' Friendly Society in America. "In Memoriam." *Girls' Friendly Society in American Associates' Record*, vol. XVI, no. 11 (November 1908): 4.
- Haley, S. "Anna J. Cooper: A Voice for Black Women." *The Afro American Woman*, Black Classic Press (1997).

- Harrison, Ted. Much Beloved Daughter. Wilton, Connecticut: Morehouse-Barlow Co., 1985.
- Harvey, Avis. *Every Three Years: The Triennial Meetings, 1874-1967.* New York: Executive Council of The Episcopal Church, n.d.
- Hawley Lincoln Memorial Funeral Services. "The Rev. Eleanor Lee McGee Street," 2022. https://www.hawleylincolnmemorial.com/obituary/eleanor-street..
- Hayden, J.C. "Artemisia Bowden: Educator and Uplifter of Black Youth, 1879-1969." *Linkage*, vol. 8 (1987).
- Heyward, Carter. "Carter Heyward." Rev. Dr. Carter Heyward, 2024. https://www.revcarterheyward.com/bio.
- "In Memoriam: Joyce Phillips Austin, D.D. '04." *GTS News*, General Theological Seminary, New York (July 12, 2016).
- Institutions and Organizations Collection, 1800-2024. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Internet Archive. "The John P. Craine House, Inc.," March 27, 2007. https://web.archive.org/web/20070327163718/http://www.crainehouse.org/default.aspx.
- Johnson, Karen. Uplifting the Women and the Race: The Educational Philosophies and Social Activism of Anna Julia Cooper and Nannie Helen Burroughs. Routledge, 2013.
- "Katrina's Dream | the Full Inclusion of Women in the Church and in Society," December 13, 2023. http://www.katrinasdream.org.
- Keely, Karen A. "Let the Children Have Their Part': The Young Christian Soldier and the Domestic Missionary Army." *Anglican and Episcopal History*, vol. 79, no. 3 (September 2010): 200–237.
- Kujawa-Holbrook, Sheryl A. "Catalysts for the Gospel: Adelaide Teague Case and Episcopal Women in Education, 1940-70." In *Deeper Joy: Lay Women and Vocation in the 20th Century Episcopal Church*, edited by Fredrica Harris Thompsett and Sheryl Kujawa-Holbrook: 89–103. New York: Church Publishing Incorporated, 2005.
- Lakota Times. "Two Bulls Tiospaye Honor Sister Margaret Hawk." December 7, 2011.
- Lenoir, Scott. "Dr. Anita Parrott George Made Honorary Canon of Mississippi Cathedral." *The Mississippi Episcopalian*, February 2019: 9.
- Mickelson, Belle. "Remembering Those Who've Helped Us in the Past!" Cordova's Red Dragon Historic District, October 2012. https://reddragoncordova.org/rememberingthose-whove-helped-us-in-the-past/.
- Millard, Egan. "RIP: The Rev. Alison Cheek, First Female Episcopal Priest to Celebrate Eucharist, Dies at 92." Episcopal News Service, September 3, 2019. https://www.episcopalnewsservice.org/2019/09/03/r-i-p-rev-alison-cheek-first-femaleepiscopal-priest-to-celebrate-eucharist-dies-at-92.
- Miller Jr., Spencer, and Joseph F. Fletcher. The Church and Industry. New York: Green and Co., 1930.

- Mississippi State University. "Faculty, Emeriti, and Staff: 2023-2024 Undergraduate Catalog." Accessed February 5, 2024. http://catalog.msstate.edu/undergraduate/facultyemeritiandstaff/#emerititext.
- "Mrs. Randolph Dyer." *The Episcopalian*, February 1964: 12.
- Muller, James Arthur. *The Episcopal Theological School, 1867-1943*. Cambridge, Mass.: The Episcopal Theological School, 1943.
- Murray, Pauli. Proud Shoes: The Story of an American Family. Boston: Beacon Press, 1999.
- Murray, Pauli. Song in a Weary Throat: Memoir of an American Pilgrimage. New York: Harper Collins, 2018.
- Nappo, Christian A. *Pioneers in Librarianship : Sixty Notable Leaders Who Shaped the Field.* Lanham, New York: Rowman & Littlefield Publishing Group, Inc., 2022.
- Nelson, Valeria. "Katrina Swanson, 70; One of First Female Priests in Episcopal Church." *Los Angeles Times*, September 3, 2005.
- New Mexico Museum of Space History. "Jeannette Ridlon Piccard." Accessed February 1, 2024. https://www.nmspacemuseum.org/inductee/jeannette-ridlon-piccard/.
- O'Dell, Darlene. The Story of the Philadelphia Eleven. New York: Seabury Books, 2014.
- Page, Patricia N. "Looking Backward–to Look Forward, Grace Lindley, Margaret Sherman and Frances Young." In *Deeper Joy: Lay Women and Vocation in the 20th Century Episcopal Church*, edited by Fredrica Harris Thompsett and Sheryl Kujawa-Holbrook: 89–103. New York: Church Publishing Incorporated, 2005.
- Palmer, Alison. Diplomat and Priest: One Woman's Challenge to State and Church. CreateSpace, 2015.
- Perry, Edith Weir. An Altar Guild Manual. Morehouse Publishing Company, 1989.
- Personal Papers of Elizabeth Dyer, 1944-1946. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Personal Papers of Frances Young, 1955-1996. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Personal Papers of Gay Clark Jennings: Ephemera, 2014-2015. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Personal Papers of Mary Abbott Emery, 1840-1980. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Personal Papers of The Most Reverend John Maury Allin, 1887-2003. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Personal Papers of The Right Reverend Thomas Jenkins, 1905-1985. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Potter, Henry Codman. Sisterhoods and Deaconesses at Home and Abroad. New York: Dutton and Co., 1873.

- Prelinger, Catherine M. *Episcopal Women : Gender, Spirituality, and Commitment in an American Mainline Denomination.* New York ; Oxford: Oxford University Press, 1992.
- Prichard, Robert W. A History of the Episcopal Church. Harrisburg, Pennsylvania: Morehouse Publishing, 1991.
- Records of the Alaska Mission: Photographs, 1902-1957. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the American Church Institute, 1867-1968. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Board of Missions of the Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society, 1822-1919. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society Communications Office, 1884-1962. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society Communications Office: Episcopal Life Biographical Files, c.1960-2004. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Domestic and Foreign Missionary Society Publicity Department, 1902-1934. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Episcopal Church Women, 1978-2012. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of Episcopal Women's History Project, c.1985-2015. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Executive Council Missionary Program, 1884-1962. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the General Convention Office: Joint Commissions, Committees, and Boards, 1789-1973. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the General Convention: *The Daily*, 1954-1973. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Girl's Friendly Society, 1989-1993. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the House of Deputies, 1856-1980. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of National Conference of Deaconesses, 1916-1982. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of National Council, 1919-1963. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Office of the Presiding Bishop, 1868-1961. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.

- Records of the Order of the Daughter's of the King, 1911-2000. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Overseas Department: Alaska, 1884-1952. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Overseas Department: Historical Records, 1871-1952. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Registrar of the General Convention: 1795-2024. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Secretary/Treasurer of General Convention, 1915-1979. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Society of St. Margaret, 1855-2010. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the Task Force on Women, 1973-1985. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the United Thank Offering, 1904-2001. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the United Thank Offering, 1904-2001. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of the United Thank Offering: Photographs, 1965-1993. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of The Woman's Auxiliary to the National Council, 1872-1958. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Records of The Woman's Auxiliary to the National Council: Triennial Meeting Minutes, 1919-1976. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Reyer, Carolyn, Beatrice Medicine, and Debra Lynn. *Cante Ohitika Win (Brave-Hearted Women): Images of Lakota Women from the Pine Ridge Reservation South Dakota*. Vermillion, South Dakota: University of South Dakota Press, 1991.
- Roberts, Elizabeth H. B. "Elizabeth M. Edson: An Appreciation with a Short Sketch of the History of the G.F.S.A." Girls' Friendly Society in American Associates' Record, vol. XVII (1909).
- Roberts, Ethel M. "Women's Work: Mrs. Richard H. Soule Dies." *The Living Church Annual*, April 2, 1944.
- Scarsdale Inquirer. "A Personal Tribute to Helen Winthrop Emery." January 26, 1924.
- Scarsdale Inquirer. "Miss Helen Emery." January 26, 1924.
- Scarsdale Inquirer. "Miss Margaret Emery Dies." July 25, 1925.
- Sherrill Resource Center and Periodicals Collection, 1877-1904. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.

- Schiess, Betty Bone. Why Me, Lord?: One Woman's Ordination to the Priesthood with Commentary and Complaint. Syracuse, NY: Syracuse University Press, 2003.
- Schjonberg, Mary Frances. "Where Are the Philadelphia 11 and Their Ordaining Bishops Now?" Episcopal News Service, July 28, 2014. https://www.episcopalnewsservice.org/2014/07/28/where-are-the-philadelphia-11-and-their-ordaining-bishops-now.
- Schnorrenberg, Barbara Brandon. "Set Apart: Alabama Deaconesses, 1864-1915." *Anglican and Episcopal History* vol. LXIII, no. 4 (December 1994): 469–90.
- Schori, Katharine Jefferts, and Richard Schori. *Through the Lens: A Presiding Bishop's Ministry to the World*. Cincinnati, OH: Forward Movement, 2015.
- Scudder, Vida Dutton. On Journey. Nww York: E.P. Dutton & Company, Incorporated, 1937.
- Shattuck, Gardiner H. *Episcopalians and Race: Civil War to Civil Rights*. Lexington, Kentucky: University Press of Kentucky, 2000.
- Sherman, Margaret Marston. *True to Their Heritage: A Brief History of the Woman's Auxiliary*. New York: The National Church Council, 1958.
- Sherrod, Katie. "Lay Leader Owanah Anderson Died Friday." The North Region of the Episcopal Diocese of Texas, March 25, 2017. https://edotn.org/lay-leader-owanahanderson-died-Friday.
- Sicherman, Barbara, and Carol Hurd Green. "Anna Cooper." In *Notable American Women: The Modern Period: A Biographical Dictionary*. Cambridge, Massachusetts: Harvard University Press, 1980.
- Stubbs, Mary Heath. Friendship's Highway: Being the History of the Girls' Friendly Society, 1875-1925. London: Girls' Friendly Society Central Office, 1926.
- Syracuse Post Standard. "Betty Schiess Obituary." October 23, 2017.
- The Episcopal Church. "Katharine Jefferts Schori Biography," July 9, 2015. https://www.episcopalchurch.org/jeffertsschori/katharine-jefferts-schori-biography.
- The Spirit of Missions (Digital Archives), 1836-1939. The Archives of the Episcopal Church, Austin, Texas.
- Thompsett, Fredrica Harris. "Windham House Women, 1928-67: An Overlooked Chapter in Episcopal Women's History." In *Deeper Joy: Lay Women and Vocation in the 20th Century Episcopal Church*, edited by Fredrica Harris Thompsett and Sheryl Kujawa-Holbrook, 89–103. New York: Church Publishing Incorporated, 2005.
- Times Record News [Wichita Falls, TX]. "Owanah Anderson," March 27, 2017. https://www.timesrecordnews.com/story/life/announcements/obituaries/2017/03/27/owanahander son/99694012.
- Tomes, Margaret A. *Julia Chester Emery*. New York: The Woman's Auxiliary to the National Council of the Protestant Episcopal Church, 1924.
- Twing, Mary A. E. *Twice around the World*. Hartford, Connecticut: Junior Auxiliary Publishing Co., 1898.

- U.S. Court of Federal Claims. "Chief Judge Emily C. Hewitt." n.d.
- Union of Black Episcopalians. "UBE Assembly Will Honor Four Social Justice Advocates." *The Union of Black Episcopalians*, April 16, 2014.
- Waggoner, Walter. "Rev. Jeanette Piccard Dies at 86; Scientist Entered Seminary in '70." *New York Times*, May 19, 1981.
- Welles, Edward R. *The Happy Disciple: An Autobiography of Edward Randolph Welles II*. Learning Incorporated, 1975.
- Wood, Mary Elizabeth. "Recent Library Development in China." *Bulletin of the American Library Association*, vol. 18, no. 4A (August 1924): 178–82.
- Young, Frances M. *Thankfulness Unites: The History of the United Thank Offering*. Cincinnati, Ohio: Forward Movement Publications, 1979.